Prince George Rotary Club Board Meeting (Virtual)
June 7, 2022

Present: Carol Woodward, Alisa Skipper, Dana Rieves, Brian Manning, Cynthia Mitchell, Lillian Boyd, Jan Rowley, Pat Hale

Meeting called to order at 6:07pm by Club President, Brian Manning.

Minutes
The draft minutes of the May 2, 2022 Club Board Meeting submitted by Club Secretary Dana Rieves were reviewed. Jan Rowley made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, seconded by Lillian Boyd, motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report
The draft Treasurer’s Report ending May 31, 2022 submitted by Club Treasurer Alisa Skipper was reviewed. The ending balance was $10,586.01. The club is in a good financial state. Jan Rowley made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented, seconded by Dana Rieves, motion carried. 

Alisa commented that the popcorn sale was a good fundraiser for the club.

Public Image
No report. The committee has no chair. Jan Rowley is keeping the Facebook page up to date.

Youth Services
Pat Hale spoke with Mr. Ford at Prince George High School. Mr. Ford said he has enjoyed Interact and will continue as the school advisor for the club.  The Covid pandemic stalled all clubs at the school. There needs to be more of a membership drive for Interact next school year. The school year is ending soon but the club and Mr. Ford will need help next year. Pat will relay to Mr. Ford, the clubs appreciation for his past and continued commitment to Interact.

Programs/Club Administration
Lillian Boyd agreed to take on the position of Programs Chair. She will notify members ahead of the meeting in which they are scheduled to provide a speaker.

Membership
Brian Manning has agreed to chair the Membership Committee for the 2022-2023 Rotary year.

Foundation
The club has met the Annual Share Goal for the year. The club is close but still short of reaching the Polio Plus Goal. Brian Manning made a motion for the club to donate $150 to the Polio Plus Fund so we can reach the goal of $1500, seconded by Cynthia Mitchell, motion carried. 

There will be a Chili Peppers End Polio Now baseball game at Shepherds stadium in Colonial Heights on June 16. A portion of each ticket sold will benefit End Polio Now. Information and a link to purchase tickets can be found on DACdb.


Service Projects/Grants 
The multi club district grant application has been submitted but no word on where it stands. 

Carol Woodward is in touch with the Prince George Animal Shelter to see where the club and the animal shelter can partner on an adoption event and/or other events. 

Community Health Center Rotary Tree- They have not been using the Rotary Tree since the Covid pandemic began. The center staff are giving out the items donated by the club per client needs.  The club will make a delivery of donated items on July 13. Please bring items for donation to the July 13 Rotary meeting or contact Jan Rowley or Dana Rieves for pickup.

Charitable Foundation
Lillian Boyd expressed thanks to all members for a successful scholarship picnic. There will be a presentation of scholarships at the Prince George High School on June 13. Looking for a member to be present for the presentation.  The American Legion Post 1703 has withdrawn their grant request due to not having all the needed documents yet. 

New Business 
Meeting Format- Plans are still being worked out for the future meeting format (i.e. virtual, hybrid, in- person). More information to come on that. July 13 will be the first meeting to be help in person. That meeting will be at Luca Italian Restaurant and will be a hybrid meeting if plans work out. There will be more out on that in the upcoming newsletters.

Change of Leadership- The club will have a Change of Leadership Social on June 29th at 6:00pm at Luca Italian Restaurant. The club will have the patio for the event. Jan Rowley made a motion to approve the club spend up to $500 to provide food and drinks for the event, seconded by Dana Rieves, motion carried.

Juneteenth Event at Prince George Farmers Market- The club will celebrate Rotary Day in Prince George County with a booth at the Prince George Farmer’s Market on June 18th. The county is having a Juneteenth event that day. The club booth will have Rotary information, items to give away, and pictures and articles of past projects. Brian Manning made a motion to approve $120 for the purchase of three $40 gas gift cards to give away during the event, to draw visitors to the Rotary booth. One $40 gift card to be given away at 10:00am, one at 11:00am and one at 12:00pm, the motion was seconded by Cynthia Mitchell, motion carried.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Membership Rolls- A motion was made by Brian Manning to clean up the club roster prior to the end of June, seconded by Lillian Boyd, motion carried.

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jan Rowley, seconded by Lillian Boyd, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:38pm.

Respectfully submitted by Dana Rieves, Club Secretary.




